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November 4, 2011 
 
Mr. Anthony Benitez 
Manatee County Government 
1022 26th Avenue East 
Bradenton, Florida 34208 
 
Subject: SWWRF Clarifier 1 and 2 Rehabilitation Bidding Questions 
 
Dear Mr. Benitez: 

 
This letter includes Carollo Engineers’ responses to questions submitted by prospective bidders. 

1. Clarify Question/Answer 1 on Addendum 1. 

RAS Pump No. 2 is existing but NO existing VFD. 

2. Per S-02 Section B, this detail calls for the launder slab to be thickness of 1'-4". Please 
confirm this thickness is uniform for the entire circumference of the tank. If this thickness is 
the same, please also confirm the thickness of the launder drop box is 1'-0" (see sections A 
and C on S-02). 

 The 1’-4” launder slab thickness is as shown in Section-1 of Section-B on Drawing S-02. 
This 1’-4” slab thickness is only in the area of the scum pipe penetration. The remaining 
launder slab thickness is 1’-0”. 

3. Per D-01, note 5, states to remove the existing walkway, stairs, and light poles. This is not 
required for the installation work for the equipment or concrete. Please advise if it is 
acceptable to not remove and protect only 

 Bidders shall complete the demolition according to all requirements on Drawing D-01. 

4. Please provide a copy of the Lead & Asbestos Surveys for both Clarifiers so we determine 
how to estimate the demolition activities 

 No lead paint or asbestos surveys were completed. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
CAROLLO ENGINEERS, INC. 

 
Eric Peters, P.E. 
 
EP:maw 










